CREEK COUNTY RURAL WATER DISTRICT #2
BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING

AUGUST 24, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5p.m. The roll was called and a quorum was recognized.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:                                               BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:

Harvey Morris, President



                    Roy Kirby, Member
Bill Martin, Vice-President




        Patricia Scott, Secretary
Charles Volturo, Treasurer




          

Larry Bayouth, Member

Bergen Young, Member


          








  
EMPLOYEES & GUESTS PRESENT:
District staff: Dorothy Greek, Manager; Cindy Hubbell, Admin Asst; John Liebherr, Asst Field Supervisor;
Derek Stickels, Ferguson Water Works.
3. Engineers opening of sealed bids, The engineers estimate for this job is $104,030.00
The first bid opened was from Shrum Excavation in the amount of $113,845.00.

The second bid was from Sapulpa Digging Inc. in the amount of $140,027.50.

The third bid was from Jerry’s Excavation in the amount of $99,965.00.

4. Review of bids.
5. Discussion/vote by Board on a contractor to do this work.

A motion was made by Bill Martin and seconded by Bergen Young, to accept the bid from Jerry’s Excavation for $99,965.00 pending a review by our Engineer.
All in favor: Bayouth-yes, Volturo-yes, Young-yes, Martin-yes,.  Motion carried.
6. Construction should start in 60 days, it will take approximately 30 days to complete. Also the Board requested the engineer provide a budget estimate of all engineering associated with this project to be presented at the next Board meeting, an estimated contingency is 10%.
ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Larry Bayouth and seconded by Bergen Young to adjourn the meeting at 5:25pm.   
All in favor: Martin-yes, Volturo-yes, Bayouth-yes, Young-yes.  Motion carried.

Minutes recorded by tape and Cindy Hubbell; reviewed by Dorothy Greek
